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Goods Movement Comments

Besides improvements at the ports and cleaner diesel trucks, the movement of goods throughout the state needs to be examined.  The Hwy 99 and I-5 corridors are projected to increase in truck traffic over the next 15 years.  This trend needs to be reversed.  Inland ports are not necessarily a good idea.  For example, extra rail and truck traffic to an inland port in Shafter, with all its new distribution centers, increases localized pollution problems.  Distribution centers need to stay close to the ports where they have been traditionally.  The distribution centers need to be close to the populations they serve.  What is gained in efficiency for Target and WalMart is a cost to the people living along major transportation corridors such as the San Joaquin Valley with all of its air pollution problems.  The true cost of getting cheap goods from China is not being paid when the effects of all this transportation pollution are considered.  Only a meaningful increase in costs will decrease this transportation burden that some people are paying.  Higher fuel costs will do its part but it is not enough.  CARB can put stronger incentives in place under AB 32 to decrease goods movement and make it more efficient.
It is recommended that per mile carbon fees be placed on goods transported by truck, and proportionately, by rail, to give an incentive for decreasing the overall distances involved in the California goods movement sector.

Another type of goods movement of huge significance is the hauling of waste.   In the San Joaquin Valley we are seeing over a thousand trucks per day bringing various types of waste products from outside areas like the south coast areas.  There are manure trucks from dairies in Chino and Mira Loma.  There are sludge trucks from sewage plants in LA, Orange, and Ventura Counties.  There are toxic waste trucks from all over the Western US going to two large hazardous waste dumps in Kern and Kings Counties.  There are green waste trucks coming to Kern County to do their composting.  There are garbage trucks from LA going to Avenal in Kings County almost 200 miles away.  Used wallboard is hauled to Kern County for grinding.  We have seen the illegal hauling of hundreds of truckloads of hazardous ash from a refinery operation in Wilmington to an isolated piece of land in Kern County.  There are now proposals to incinerate some of this garbage and sludge for energy yet the energy gained will be less than the energy used in trucking the stuff over 100 miles.  
The real solution is that the generation of waste needs to decrease and this massive hauling of waste to distant places needs to cease.  Treat the garbage and sludge as close to where it is generated as possible.  Place a meaningful per mile carbon fee on the hauling of waste just like is needed with the general goods movement sector.
Just like the surplus forest biomass which can be burned or processed for energy, there must be an incentive to do this near to the source of the fuel.  It makes no sense for the energy gained to be lost in transportation.  There is no reason to conclude that this waste is going to travel long distances anyway so that energy should not be counted in the energy gained from its conversion. 
The hauling of waste biomass in all its forms needs to be greatly shortened in distance and plans for biomass energy plants need to be made very near to the central collecting points of the raw material.

